
Labour Department to hold seminar on
Minimum Wage Ordinance

     The Labour Department will hold a seminar on the Minimum Wage Ordinance
at 10.30am on April 30 (Tuesday) at the Lecture Theatre of the Hong Kong
Central Library, 66 Causeway Road, Causeway Bay. Enrolment is now open.

     The main provisions of the Minimum Wage Ordinance including the
requirement of the new Statutory Minimum Wage rate of $37.50 per hour
effective from May 1 as well as family-friendly employment practices will be
introduced. Employers, employees and human resource practitioners are welcome
to attend.

     The seminar will be conducted in Cantonese and admission is free. Seats
will be allocated on a first-come, first-served basis. The enrolment deadline
is April 23. The enrolment form can be downloaded from the department's
website (www.labour.gov.hk). For enquiries, please call 2852 3861.

Red flags hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach and Silverstrand Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 1)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Clear Water Bay Second
Beach and Silverstrand Beach in Sai Kung District. Beach-goers are advised
not to swim at these beaches.

Key statistics on service demand of
A&E Departments and occupancy rates in
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public hospitals

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     During the winter surge, the Hospital Authority is closely monitoring
the service demand of Accident and Emergency Departments and the occupancy
rate in public hospitals. Key service statistics are being issued daily for
public information. Details are in the appended table.

Red flags hoisted at some beaches

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (April 1)
that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Kwun Yam Beach, Cheung
Chau Tung Wan Beach and Tong Fuk Beach in Islands District. Beach-goers are
advised not to swim at these beaches.

Speech by CE at ACI Joint World
Governing and Regional Board Dinner
(English Only) (with photos/video)

     Following is the speech by the Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam at the
Airports Council International (ACI) Joint World Governing and Regional Board
Dinner this evening (March 31):
 
Jack (Chairman of the Airport Authority Hong Kong, Mr Jack So), Fred (Chief
Executive Officer of the Airport Authority Hong Kong, Mr Fred Lam), Dr Liu
(Secretary General of the International Civil Aviation Organization, Dr Liu
Fang), Mr Eurnekian (Chair of the ACI World Governing Board, Mr Martin
Eurnekian), ladies and gentlemen,

     Good evening. It's a pleasure to join you tonight at the Airports
Council International's Joint World Governing and Regional Board Dinner,
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celebrating excellence in airport management and collaboration. A very warm
welcome to Hong Kong, and to Government House.

     Built in the 1850s, Government House was the formal residence for 25 of
Hong Kong's 28 colonial Governors. I've been honoured to call it home since I
became Chief Executive of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in July
2017. Since taking office, I have opened the doors of Government House and
this grand ballroom to events celebrating Hong Kong's successes, ranging from
receptions for young Hong Kong students winning awards in overseas
competitions to the signing of MOUs with distinguished research institutions
to further Hong Kong's R&D. Tonight, I am delighted to welcome to Government
House one of the most valuable and successful assets of a city or an economy
– the airports.

     Airports connect people. They create jobs, enable trade, spur economic
growth and stimulate cultural exchanges. No less important, they bring global
leaders, such as yourselves, to us. Airports bring people together. They
reduce the world to the size of a global village.

     Take Hong Kong International Airport. Now 21 years old, the world-class
facility at Chek Lap Kok has helped shape Hong Kong into the global financial
services and trade centre it is today. Last year, the airport achieved
recording-breaking performance by handling more than 74 million passengers
and over five million tonnes of cargo and air mail. More than 120 airlines
operate some 1 100 flights a day, connecting Hong Kong to more than 220
destinations around the world. Nowadays, one of my headaches while meeting
senior officials in overseas or in the Mainland is to meet their aspirations
for more direct flights with Hong Kong, which normally I could not entertain
because of the capacity constraints at the Hong Kong International Airport.

     It's therefore no surprise that the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater
Bay Area's Outline Development Plan, promulgated last month, confirms Hong
Kong's role in several key areas, from finance to trade and transport,
including serving as the Greater Bay Area's international aviation hub. A
cluster of nine prosperous cities in Guangdong Province, together with Hong
Kong and Macao, the two Special Administrative Regions, the Greater Bay Area
boasts a population of some 70 million and a combined GDP of US$1.6 trillion.
It is now an important national strategy to develop the Greater Bay Area into
a vibrant world-class city cluster, and a quality living circle for living,
working and travelling.

     Hong Kong is committed to taking full advantage of the Greater Bay Area,
and our place as its aviation hub. Our third runway is now under
construction, with commissioning targeted at 2022. By 2030, we expect our
airport to handle 100 million passengers and nine million tonnes of cargo
annually.

     In short, the Hong Kong International Airport will play a critical role
in carrying Hong Kong to the future, connecting us with the Greater Bay Area
and the Mainland, with Asia and the world beyond. It will help us all excel.

     Ladies and gentlemen, it is spring in Hong Kong, our trees, shrubs and



plants are full of fragrant blossoms. They colour our gardens, our country
parks and waterfront parks. While this historic building, the Government
House, is only open to guests and the public on particular occasions, there
are indeed many historic buildings throughout Hong Kong and around us in the
vicinity, which have been revitalised into interesting public places, such as
Tai Kwun, the Police Married Quarters and the news museum, all within a five-
minute drive from here. I invite you all to discover them during your stay in
Hong Kong, Asia's world city.

     Please enjoy this very special evening. Thank you very much.
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